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1st April 2018—Easter Sunday —Year B 

Easter is a good time to reaffirm our faith. The 

Resurrection is the culmination of Christ’s journey 

on this earth, and the beginning of our journey in 

faith. Our journey begins with belief in the  

Resurrection, but approaching the 'Empty Tomb' 

isn't easy. Who moved the stone we wonder. Why 

were the linen wrappings removed, and why was the cloth that wrapped Jesus’ 

head rolled neatly and placed separately? In our modern day times of detective 

stories and forensic science there is an inclination to turn the empty tomb into a 

crime scene, but the problem with looking at the empty tomb from an  

investigative point of view is that we’re in danger of missing a greater truth, and 

the amazing implications of a Resurrection that was after all predicted. 
 
If we were to fully embrace the reality of the Easter story we would pour out of 

church bouncing with a newfound enthusiasm for life. So how do we  

embrace the reality of a story for which there is no proof? Jesus promised all 

along that death couldn’t contain us, and the empty tomb points to this not  

necessarily as proof, but as something that was promised. Why therefore, in the 

context of everything else that Jesus did and said, should this surprise us? 

The empty tomb gives our life purpose. Belief in the resurrection means we can 

live life boldly and well, looking forward to eternal life. The empty tomb gives us 

a means to deal with pain and suffering, it means that death is not a meaningless 

end of life, but the door to the fullness of life with the risen Christ. 

                            MASS TIMES 
 
Saturday 31st March 
Holy Saturday 
Easter Vigil, The Service of Light 
8pm Molly Clark RIP 
 
Sunday 1st April 
Easter  Sunday 
 
09.00  Andrew Robertson RIP 
   1st Anniversary 
 
11.00  People of the Parish 
 
 
Monday 2nd April 
No mass 
   
Tuesday 3rd April  
No mass 
                                      
Wednesday 4th April  
09.30  Clarice Adams RIP  

Please remember to switch off your mobile phone before Mass 
God deserves all our attention  Thank you. 

                                            
Important Contacts.  

Hospital / Home visits.  Sick Communion, Baptism Preparation 
If you are sick or going into hospital and would like a visit or  Holy  Communion,  
call the office on 0118 978 0348 or call Fr. David.  
Baptisms—see Fr. David after Mass on any Sunday for further details 
Other Priests in the area : Fr Marcus Brisley 01252 876820 
Fr. Danny Mc Avoy  01344 425729,   Fr Kevin Bidgood 01344 620591 
Safeguarding:  Richard Roberts 0118 978 9059  
SVP: David Thomas 07786 492948  

  
Thursday 5th April 
09.30 Michael McGowan RIP 
 
Friday 6th April  
 
09.30 Peter White RIP  
Rosary after mass 
 
13.30 Wedding of Maria Goodall and     
Andrew Wadhams  
 
Saturday 7th April 
11.00 Mass for the Sick 
 
Saturday Vigil 7th April  
6pm Confessions  
6.30pm  People of the Parish  
 
Sunday 8th April 
2nd Sunday of Easter, Divine Mercy 
09.00 Brothers and Families of  
          Wokingham Catenians  
11.00 Liz Adams RIP  
 

Parish Office Opening Times :- Tuesday to Friday, 08.30 to 13.30    
The Parish Office is closed all day Monday 
Your Parish Administrator, Una Smith, can be contacted on  Tel: 0118 978 0348  
or email , wokingham@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk   



In your prayers, please remember those who have recently died.  
Also pray for all who are sick, in  hospital or housebound especially 
Pam Sheridan, Mary Ann Froud, Daniel Sutton, Hugh Dwan,   
Joseph Nemeth, Natalie Mahon and  Sr Veronica.  

 

Last WeekΩs Collection : 
Standing Orders: £1325 
Envelopes:  £274   Cash: £734 
Clergy Assistance Fund £385 
Thank you for your Contribution      

 

The UCM Day of Recollection will now be held on Saturday 14th April at Corpus 
Christi – 10.30 am – 3.30 pm.  There is more information on the UCM notice board, 
plus a sign up sheet for any ladies of the parish who would like to attend.  

A Message from Claire Robinson, Chair of the PPC – ‘It is traditional that our  

Collections at the Easter masses be our Easter Present to Fr David.  This will be our 

‘thank you’ to him for all he does in his ministry with us  and for his care and  

leadership of our parish.  Fr David brings much to our parish and supports us all in 

our faith journey.  Easter allows us to show our appreciation. Your offering can be 

made during the collections at the Easter Vigil and Easter Sunday masses.  Thank 

you in advance for your generosity and may Easter time be one of joy for you and 

your families. 

There will be a Mass for the Sick of the Parish on Saturday 7th  April  at 11 am 
The St Vincent de Paul Society (SVP) will be at the mass and will be happy to help with 
transport for anyone that should need it, to and from the Church. There is a form on 
the SVP noticeboard opposite the Keenan Room. If you need transport please leave 
your contact details and a member of the SVP will get in touch to agree arrangements 
with you. Alternatively, please call 07786 492948 or email davidrthomas@sky.com 
There will be refreshments after Mass. Please come and enjoy tea/coffee and meet     
your fellow parishioners .  

CAFOD Lent Appeal – The final total of £2,418, made up of our collection £1,612, 
donations from the patrons of our lively Friday lunches £506—an especial thank 
you to all those that made their delicious soups—and with the addition of recent 
profits from our parish Traidcraft stall £300, will be doubled by the UK  
government and used in helping more people be free of hunger. THANK YOU.  

 
For those who use the boxed sets of Sunday Collection Envelopes, please pick up your 
numbered box from the back of the church for use from 8th April.  Thank you  

Season of Easter—Easter isn’t just one day; it’s a ‘season’. The fifty days from  
Easter Sunday to Pentecost are celebrated in joyful exultation as one feast day, or 
better as one  “great Sunday”. The gospel readings for the first three Sundays  
recount the appearances of the risen Christ. The readings about the Good  
Shepherd are assigned to the Fourth Sunday. On the Fifth, Sixth, and Seventh  
Sundays, there are excerpts from the Lord’s discourse and prayer at the last  
supper. 

Holy Places Collection—On Good Friday  a 
collection will be taken up to aid Christian 
parishes and their outreaches in the Holy 
Land.  

Are you celebrating a 25th, 30th, 40th, 50th, 60th or anniversary over 60 years? If so 
Bishop Philip would like to invite you to a Mass of celebration. This will take place at St 
Bede’s Church in Basingstoke on Saturday 30th June 2018. It is a wonderful occasion 
to celebrate and witness to Marriage. If you would like to come, please visit the  
Cathedral website http://www.portsmouthdiocese.org.uk/anniversaries/  and fill in 
the on-line form, or send an email to anniversaries@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk  

A group of parishioners are planning to participate in the Wokingham Walk on Sunday 
13th May (www.wokinghamwalk.co.uk) in memory of Andrew Robertson, a young 
member of our parish who passed away last year.   We will be aiming to sign up for 
the 10-mile distance, however there are alternative routes (5, 15, 20) if people prefer 
to walk fewer or more miles.  We will aim to start the walk at 10.30am from the town 
centre, after the 9.00am Mass which will be said for Andrew.  There is an entry free for 
the walk but we have also set up a Just Giving page to raise money for the road safety 
charity ‘Brake’,  for those that wish to do so.   If you are interested in joining us, please 
email either cathyb40@btinternet.com or juliadahmann@hotmail.com  

Congratulations to the holder of Ticket  199 who has won the 200 Club March draw. 

This month Pope Francis asks us to turn our attention to economics. We are asked in 
our 'throwaway' society to consider how our financial choices affect the rest of the 
world. We can see it all too clearly at the moment in our struggle to clean up the 
world's oceans, and the impact our waste has had on our marine life, beaches and food 
chain. We have to start looking for  an economy that serves the good of all and not 
simply our own short term insular needs.  We are asked to join this month's prayer  
intention, "that economics may have the courage to reject any economy of exclusion 
and know how to open new paths.” 


